
E. R. ZUMWALT, JR. 
ADMIRAL, U.S. NAVY (RET.) 

April 8, 1992 

Mary Ingersoll-Curtis 
1000 13th Street, #1110 
Greeley, CO 80631-3844 

Dear Grandma Ingersoll-Curtis: 

In response to your letter of April 1, 1992, I have the 
following comments: 

There is no doubt in my mind that the military had the 
capability to invade North Vietnam and dictate surrender from 
Hanoi during the Vietnam war, had it been authorized to do so. 
There were concerns by civilian authority that such an action 
would have led China to come into the war. Those concerns 
were legitimate, but, in my judgement, China would not have 
done so. 

The way in which civilian authority ran the Vietnam war 1eJ to 
many more casualties than would have occurred had the military 
been give the degree of control that it had during the Desert 
Storm war. 

All best wishes to you and your grandson. 

Sincerely, 

E. R. . Zumwalt, Jr) l)r,11//,rt, 

1500 Wilson Boulevard 
Arlington, Virginia 22209 
(703) 351-8297 


